
From: Stuart McCullough <smccullough@vhia.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2024 8:08 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Kate Plowman <Kate.Plowman@minterellison.com>; nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au; 
derekb@cha.org.au 
Subject: AM2024/11 Application to amend the Nurses Award 2020 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
Re: AM2024/11 - Application under section 157 of the Fair Work Act 2009 (Cth) to 
amend the Nurses Award 2020 
 
Further to the Directions issued by his Honour, I confirm that we received the without prejudice 
document from the Applicant by 5:00pm on Friday, 26 April 2024. 
 
We have not had an opportunity to confer with the Applicant with respect to the without 
prejudice document.  This is solely attributable to a lack of availability on our part.  Specifically, 
we are currently engaged in negotiations to replace the Nurses and Midwives (Victorian Public 
Sector)(Single Interest Employers) Enterprise Agreement 2020 – 2024, whose nominal expiry 
date was 30 April 2024 and with respect to which industrial action is occurring.  We hope to 
have the opportunity to confer soon and we apologise for the inconvenience. 
 
For the same reason, we are a reluctant apology for today’s report back. 
 
 

 
 

 

Stuart McCullough 

Chief Executive Officer | Victorian Hospitals’ 
Industrial Association 

P:  9861 4000  
M: 0408 358 071 

E:  smccullough@vhia.com.au 
A: 88 Maribyrnong Street, Footscray, VIC 3011 
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This document is confidential and should be read only by those persons to whom it is addressed. If you have 
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